Budget Work Session
January 7, 2008                              


The Hiawatha City Council met in budget work session at the Hiawatha Council Chambers on January 7, 2008.  Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 6:17 P.M.  Present: Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa and Bob Rampulla. Absent: Vacant seat. Staff present: City Administrator, Dave Van Dee; Finance Director, Laurie Hebl; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; City Clerk, Kim Downs.
Dick Olson moved approval of the agenda, second by Linda Bendixen.  Motion carried.

General Items Discussed:

FY 2008-2009 Budget
City Administrator, Dave Van Dee stated the tax valuation figures have not yet been received from Linn County Auditor. Each department head was asked to review their budget and identify any cost savings or increased revenues that would allow for a balanced general fund budget. 
Police Department- Police Chief Dennis Marks reviewed the Police Department needs with the city council with no significant changes. The FY 08-09 budget reflects sending four (4) reserve officers to attend Law Enforcement Academy. Marks’ has reviewed the five (5) year business plan and would like to continue with the plan that is currently in place.

Fire Department- Fire Chief Mike Nesslage reviewed the Fire Department needs with the City Council with an overall increase of 40% on the ambulance side and a 27% increase on the fire side. Nesslage stated that the increases are mostly due to adding a full-time and a part-time staff member. 

Community Development Department- Community Development Director Mark Powers reviewed the Community Development Department needs with the City Council. Powers stated there have been 17 new commercial building permits issued in the past year. There have been changes at the State level regarding electric permit fees. Fees will now be collected by the State as of 1-1-08, and starting 7-1-08 the plumbing and mechanical fees will then take effect. Powers concerned with the decrease in revenue for the Community Development Department and proposed charging an administrative fee to other permits issued to recover the unexpected decline in revenues. Powers also mentioned the need for salary increases and an additional vehicle for the department.
Other budget related issues –

· Legal fees
· Engineering fees
Council discussed the possibility of going out for bid for these contracted services.

Mayor Theis received some photos of the Democratic Caucus that was held on January 2, 2008 and would like to see about getting photos of Republican Caucus and input an article in the next city newsletter.

Mayor Theis informed the Council of three business’ holding ribbon cutting ceremonies in the next week, Camp Bow Wow on January 11, 2008, White Glove Movers on January 15, 2008 and North Ridge Family Medicine (St. Luke’s) on January 16, 2008. 
Dick Olson moved to adjourn at 8:05 P.M., second by Bob Rampulla. Motion Carried. 












      ____________________________







      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor
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                  Cindy Kudrna, Deputy City Clerk

